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P E R S O N A L I A  

Administrative Review Council 

On 1 May 1989 the Attorney-General announced the appointment of 
Mr Stephen Charles QC as a member of the Council for a 3-year 
term from 27 April 1989. Mr Charles is a senior Victorian 
barrister and has been a Queen's Counsel since 1975. He was 
Chairman of the Victorian Bar Council from 1983-85 and President 
of the Australian Bar Association from 1985-86. 

Mr Fulton Muir, Chairman of the Canberra Development Board, who 
has been a member of the Council since 2 April 1986, was 
re-appointed for a further 3-year-term. 

Mr G.A. (Bert) Mowbray, who had been acting Director of Research 
since 3 April 1989 (Admin Review 20:56), was formally appointed 
to the position on 25 May 1989. 

Administrative Appeals Tribunal 

In June 1989 the Attorney-General announced that Mr Brian 
McMahon, Senior Member in Sydney since 1984, had been 
reappointed to the Tribunal as a Deputy President. Mr John 
Handley, previously a member of the Victorian AAT and the 
Victorian Crimes Compensation Tribunal, was appointed as a 
Senior Member. The Hon. E.T. ~errignon has been re-appointed as 
a part-time senior member. Mr John Burns, a taxation expert 
previously with the Taxation Office and the Ford Motor Company 
of Australia, was appointed as a part-time member to the 
Taxation Division, and Mr C.J. Stevens was re-appointed as a 
part-time member. Ms Anne Brennan, formerly the Director of 
Social Work in the Department of Social Security, was appointed 
to the Brisbane Registry as a part-time member. 
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Mr J. Mathieson, previously the Deputy Registrar of the Family 
Court in Townsville, commenced work as Principal Legal Officer 
on 26 June 1989. He will be primarily responsible for the AAT's 
case management system. 

A.C.T. Administrative Appeals Tribunal 

On 5 July 1989 the ACT Chief Minister announced the appointment 
of Mr Robert Todd, Deputy President of the Commonwealth AAT in 
Canberra, as President of the A.C.T. tribunal. Mr Todd will 
continue to hold office as a Deputy President of the 
Commonwealth tribunal. Ms Diane Popple, the District Registrar 
of the Commonwealth AAT, will become the Registrar of the A.C.T. 
AAT . 

Admin Review is a quarterly bulletin concerned with informing 
government, private organisations and individuals about 
developments in federal administrative law and procedure. It is 
produced under the auspices of the Administrative Review Council 
but the views expressed in the bulletin are not necessarily the 
views of the Council or any of its members. Although every care 
is taken in the preparation of the publication, no liability is 
accepted in respect of matters published in it. The purpose of 
the bulletin is to provide general information and not legal 
advice. Readers should check carefully the detail of 
legislation, cases and other material included in the bulletin. 
All inquiries concerning the bulletin, other than subscription 
inquiries, should be directed to the editor (address on front 
cover). Subscription inquiries should be directed to the 
Australian Government Publishing Service. 
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